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This is a monthly report for the Board’s information.

Welcome back to all for another school year
I am excited to be serving in this capacity as full-time faculty president in such an important year.

Charles Lettenmaier (ITS building changes and capacity increase)
I am happy to report that we have some new additions to the ITC building as well as some capacity, and 
we are moving forward with more improvements.

We are adding to our machining capacity by increasing our capabilities to do more with more advanced 
equipment, which simply adds to our current equipment. The benefit of this is larger class sizes to help 
get more students through our programs.

Our numbers are steadily climbing, and the goal is to save money where we can. But we will soon reach 
a point when we will need to add more classes. This is all very good news. We anticipate numbers to 
continue to climb, and having incremental increased capacity will continue to serve our community. 

Mark Yannotta (Math Department):
Career math faculty member Adam Hall has had a busy first half of Summer 2025. In addition to 
teaching differential equations and vector calculus, Adam was able to join our college president in 
completing two segments (61 miles) of his 1,500-mile odyssey to visit all 17 community colleges in 
Oregon. 
 
Aside from running and teaching this summer, Adam has also been meeting with students every 
Thursday afternoon this term in his “Math and Chess” student hours. As a supplement to traditional 
office hours, Adam regularly hosts a weekly meeting with his students in a classroom, where he engages 
them with chess, mathematics Q&A, and tutoring.  Adam Hall started these math and chess student 
hours to reconnect with Clackamas students after our return to campus following COVID-19. Adam 
continues to run math and chess student hours quarterly with good attendance—even in the summer.


